he U.S. Embassy in Kabul reminds American citizens living and

traveling

> in Afghanistan that potential remains for attacks, particularly in the 

> form of suicide bombings and kidnappings, against U.S. citizens and 

> interests in Afghanistan.  The Embassy is particularly concerned about 

> kidnapping threats against Non-Governmental Organizations (NGOs) and

U.S.

> companies in Kabul and throughout Afghanistan.

> 

> There is information that as of late November 2004, a Pakistani

militant

> group continued plans to send operatives to Afghanistan to infiltrate 

> Western NGOs and Western companies in Afghanistan in advance of

carrying

> out kidnapping operations against their Western employees.  The

group's

> members planned to seek employment with NGOs or present themselves as 

> construction contractors to gain access to the organizations prior to 

> conducting a kidnapping operation.  There was no further information

on

> the timing or location of attacks.

> 

> American citizens traveling and residing in Afghanistan are reminded

that

> terrorists do not distinguish between official and civilian targets. 

> Terrorist actions may also include rocket attacks, suicide operations, 

> assassinations, hijackings, shootings or bombings.  U.S. citizens are 

> reminded to maintain a high level of vigilance and to take appropriate 

> steps to increase their security awareness.  The Embassy cautions 

> Americans living and working in Kabul to continue to observe the

strictest

> of security measures, defer any unnecessary travel around the city,

and

> particularly restrict their movements in other potential target areas, 

> such as:

> 

> *
Key national or international government establishments;

> *
National or international military facilities, including ISAF;

> *
Locations popular with the international community, including

> restaurants and Internet cafes; and

> *
Areas with high population density, e.g., bazaars.

> 

> Americans in Afghanistan are urged to monitor the local news and

maintain

> contact with the U.S. Embassy in Kabul.  As the Embassy continues to 

> develop information on any potential security threats to U.S. citizens

in

> Afghanistan, it will share them with the American community via the

Warden

> System.  We take this opportunity to remind the community of the 

> continuing threats outlined in the current Travel Warning for

Afghanistan

> and Worldwide Caution Public Announcement.  The full text of each can

be

> found at <http://travel.state.gov/>.  Updated information may also be 

> obtained by contacting the American Embassy in Kabul at 

> usconsulkabul@state.gov <mailto:usconsulkabul@state.gov> or by calling

the

> Consular Section on 020-230-0436.

> 

> The Department of State also shares credible threat information

through

> its consular information program documents, available on the Internet

at

> <http://travel.state.gov>.  In addition to information on the

Internet,

> U.S. travelers may obtain up-to-date information on security

conditions by

> calling 1-888-407-4747 toll-free in the U.S. or outside the U.S. and 

> Canada on a regular toll line at 1-317-472-2328.

> 

> Sincerely,

> 

> Russel J. Brown

> Consul

> United States Embassy

